
School Community Council Minutes 
Monday, February 24, 2014 

 
Members present:  Dr. Higgins, Sherrie Russell, Jennifer Fairbanks, Ashleigh Spencer, 
Shanna Carroll, Mindi Beck, Susan Westover, Kenneth Shulsen (absent).   
 

1. Bylaws-        1. We will now have 5 parent members instead of  4. 
                                 2. Parent members cannot be employed as a licensed educator  
                                      by the school district.  
                                 3.  Bylaws were approved and signed by SCC members 
 

2. Teachers report on Gifted and Talented enrichment activities: Math Rotations 
Cal Wimmer- Math Rotations-  they switch every 3 months, flexible groups 
where kids can move to different groups based on test scores,  tracking is difficult. 
Debra Reinhart- Math Rotations-  they have 4 groups, they collaborate almost 
daily,  gifted class gets to do enrichment projects.  The whole team is working on 
getting their Gifted/Talented endorsement!   
Sherrie Russell- Math Rotations 4 groups, very fluid, keep same groups all year, 
lots of teacher collaboration and tracking of students 

 
3. Welcome to Amber Gardiner – district community council visitor 

 
4.    Rules-  Minutes must include the number of affirmative and negative votes.   
                    If the motion is unanimous, that must be noted in the minutes, also.  
 
5. Parent Meeting/PTA/SCC April 2 at 3:45 to discuss the SAGE testing  

 
6.  Land Trust Compliance Review- We need to make certain we have    
       documentation of monies spent and minutes of all SCC meetings. 
 
7. Trust Lands administration book is now available for review 

 
8.   This is how Trust Lands was budgeted for 2013-2014 
  a.  Double Dose Aides   $7,117.00 
      b.  Kindergarten  Aides             $33,678.00 
      c.   Extended Day Kindergarten   $8,538.00 
      d.   Reading Horizons Training   $1,900.00 
      e.   General Supplies       $656.00 
 
8. Proposed ideas for 2014-2015 Trust Lands money- Same as 2013-2014  

except no Reading Horizons Training  Plus, $1,000.00 for Lone Peak Cluster 
activity. (Want to hire a spectacular speaker to talk to the teachers- maybe about 
Professional Learner Communities) 

 



9. Next meeting will be Monday, March 24 
  
10. We as a school have 100% say on what books we feel would be appropriate to 

have in our building. No students will have their lunches taken away if their 
account is not current.  We will order a portable for next year due to growth.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
                


